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April has once again been a month full of blessings and grace from our Lord. In the second week 
of April, both the New Life School and New Life Baptist Seminary enjoyed a week of Spring 
Break. In Honduras and other Central American countries, this time is referred to as Semana 
Santa, or Holy Week. Celina and I accompanied my in-laws to drop off 20 of the youth group 

teenagers to camp. They were certainly excited, and had worked hard selling donuts, food, and drinks to be able to 
attend. Last year, Pastor Arturo, who was the founder of this camp, was killed, resulting in his wife and children 
returning to the States. His wife and several of his children returned to help with the camp one 
last time. Please be in prayer for the Reyes family, as well as all the teenagers who attended 
this camp, that they would be challenged to rise up and take the place of the spiritual men and 
women who are now in the presence of our Savior.  

Sad to say, “Holy Week” is the most wicked week lived in Honduras for most people. Thousands 
of people go to the beach party and get drunk. Just in that week, we saw and heard of many 
deaths due to drunk and careless driving. Dry season has also brought hardships to many of the 
people here in Honduras, including a family from our church whose house completely burned 
down due to a forest fire.  

This month, Celina also started a course with her 11 year-old girls, called “Christian Character.” 
This course will last till the end of May, and the theme thereof is how one’s outward 
appearance, actions, attitude, and ambitions should reflect Christ, if He is the one Who lives within. At the end of May, 

there will be a special outing for the girls who were faithful to attend church and 
complete the course.  

April has also brought the exciting news that we were able to purchase tickets for our 
survey trip! Our trip, Lord willing, will take place DATE. We have also begun the process 
of applying for our Mozambican VISA this month. Please be in prayer that everything 
goes smoothly with the application process. We are so excited to visit the mission field 
to which the Lord has called us. My Spanish 

continues to improve, and I truly hope that it will help Celina and I to learn the 
Portuguese language, as we have heard many times that they have many similarities. 
As far as booking meetings for deputation, we cannot even begin to explain how 
obvious the Lord’s hand is at work. We honestly did not expect churches to open 
their doors with such a short notice, yet our first meeting is already in June!  

Our best praise to end this April letter is for Jose, who received Christ as his Savior! I 
was able to meet this 21 year-old boy as he was selling vegetables and fruits, 
witnessed to him, and he received Christ! Please pray that he comes to church soon, 
and for his friend Eduardo, who also heard the Gospel, but did not receive Christ. 

Once again, thank you for your faithful prayers and support! 

  In Christ,  
Prayer Requests: 
1. Mozambique VISA to travel 
2. Jose’s growth and Eduardo’s salvation 
Praises: 
1. Mozambique tickets purchased 
2. Jose’s salvation 
 


